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“Penn Township - A great place to live, work, and retire!”
VISION STATEMENT

“To provide a healthy, vibrant, affordable, economically successful, progressive community where citi-
zens feel safe, enjoy their neighborhoods and access to their local government and have a great place to 
live, work and raise their families or retire.”

MISSION STATEMENT
“To facilitate the health, safety and well-being of the Penn Township community by providing residents, 
visitors and the business community with the highest quality of municipal leadership, municipal service 
and strategic, sustainable, effective and visionary planning in order to enhance the quality of life for all.”

Penn Township,
Chester County, PA

260 Lewis Road
West Grove, PA 19390

TOWNSHIP STAFF
DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS/
ROAD MASTER/ PUBLIC 
INFORMATION OFFICER
Karen Versuk
TREASURER/FINANCIAL OFFICER
Lisa Myers
TOWNSHIP SECRETARY/RIGHT TO 
KNOW OFFICER/EVENTS
Caitlin Ianni
BUILDING PERMITS COORDINATOR/
ZONING LIAISON
Amber McEwing
PARKS AND FACILITIES TECHNICIAN
Danny Peters
OFFICE INTERNS
Mariana Aguilera, Kailey Mitchell

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
Victor Mantegna, BOARD CHAIR

William "Radar" O'Connell,
VICE CHAIR

Carlton Snow, MEMBER

Jay Ennis, MEMBER 

Laura Sperratore, MEMBER

Board of Supervisors meetings are the 
first Tuesday of the month at 6:00 p.m. 
Please note the November meeting will 
be November 19 (due to Election day).

Work Sessions are held on the third Tuesday 
of the month, January through March, 
September, and October at 6:00 p.m.

Agenda deadline is 12 p.m. the 
Wednesday preceding the regular 
meeting unless otherwise noted.

EMERGENCIES
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT
COORDINATOR
Chuck Freese
AGREM REPRESENTATIVE
Chuck Freese
FIRE COMPANY
West Grove Fire Dept.
& Ambulance Division
PARAMEDICS  SCCEMS
Medic 94
POLICE  PA State Police - 911

HISTORICAL COMMISSION
Scott Steele, CHAIR
Larry Waltman
Patricia Moidel
Raymond Mackey
Robert Davis
David and Lorie Maicher
Joan Fitzwater Jackson

PLANNING COMMISSION
Scott Steele, CHAIR

Ralph Churchill, VICE CHAIR

Bill Wells, MEMBER

Bruce Van Kleeck, MEMBER

J. Dennis Newbold, SECRETARY

Meetings are the fourth Wednesday, except 
for November and December. Meetings 
begin at 7:00pm.

Phone: 610-869-9620
Fax: 610-869-9194

Email: office@penntownship.us
www.penntownship.us

Hours:
Mon-Thurs 8:00am - 4:00pm

Closed Fridays
Appointments available

Penn Township Public Access Information Channels: FIOS/Verizon Channel 36 & Comcast Xfinity Channel 966

STATE SENATOR
Carolyn Comitta
STATE REPRESENTATIVE
John Lawrence
ROADMASTER
Karen Versuk 302-690-6245
DISTRICT COURT 15-3-05
Honorable Scott Massey
AVON GROVE
SCHOOL DIRECTORS
Ken Roark, Nick Taylor,
Rick Dumont
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Penn Township, Chester County, PA by the Penn Township Supervisors
Again in 2023, we were fortunate enough to close the year 
with a budget surplus in our General Fund. In addition, we 
begin 2024 with a robust rainy-day fund, carefully invested, 
which will pave the way for us to fund our municipal projects, 
including our Sports Park. Careful budgeting and spending 
prompted by the hospital closure, combined with increased 
earned income tax and transfer tax (thanks to Big Elk!) and new 
investments yielded us this budget surplus. Our rainy-day fund 
increased by 14% in 2023. 
In FY2023, we were awarded $1,585,000.00 worth of grant 
funding. $500,000.00 toward the development of the final 
fields phase of our Penn Sports Park, $150,000.00 toward 
an amphitheater project for our Township Park to be built in 
center field, $85,000.00 for a basin retrofit in our park which 
will allow us, in a collaboration with the Chester County 
Conservation District to develop a stormwater management 
manual for homeowner’s associations, and finally, we were 
awarded $850,000.00 from the Chester County Commissioners 
toward the development of the Southern Chester County Emer-
gency Operations Center which will house AGREM and Medic 
94 thus keeping these critical resources here in the heart of our 
community.
Among our accomplishments, we are completing our Comprehensive Plan for adoption in early 2024. This 
document establishes a clear vision, strategic plan, and concrete goals for our community for the next ten 
years. Our 2012 Comprehensive Plan was accomplished when we undertook this, a fact about which we are 
proud! We look forward to taking our strategic planning to a new level via this process. We appreciate the 
community input received thus far and will continue to include that as we seek public input in January and 
February of 2024.
The long-awaited Phase 2 of our Sports Park was awarded to Kinsley Construction in October. Phase 2 
includes a state-of-the-art, all-inclusive playground including sensory friendly area, tot lot, pickle ball courts, 

basketball and hockey courts, paved parking area and some 
open fields. Construction will take about one year to complete 
including a growing season and will begin in March. Phase 
3 will be the regulation baseball and flex fields for soccer/
lacrosse.
Our Historical Commission continued to impress with an 
abundance of visitors to the Red Rose Inn on tour days, Red 
Rose Rent Day, and Sunset Park Day. Their work has added 
immeasurably to the quality of our community, preserving, and 
protecting our past for our future.

State of the Township for the year 2023

Continued on next page
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We continue to offer programming of practical, recre-
ational, and social significance – and just plain FUN -- 
such as Sunset Park Day, Sunny Day Camp, Fall Fest, 
Winter Wonderland, shredding days, CPR and Stop the 
Bleed classes, movie nights and concerts, and kids’ fun 
days all free of charge to the community.
We did not forget to help care for those in need in our 
community as our Sunset Park Day provided donations for 
the local Lions Club, our movie nights supported the Avon 
Grove Library, and the Penn Supervisors stepped up and 
proposed a much-needed permanent home for Medic 94. 
Once again, our children’s letters to Santa program pro-
vided over two hundred children with personalized letters 
from that Jolly Old Elf. As always, Penn remains a proud partner of the PA State Police at Avondale, hosting 
the annual Sunny Day Camp event for special needs children and adults and their families in our Penn Town-
ship Park.

While we had hoped by now the ChristianaCare – West Grove campus would 
be open, alas, it is not quite there yet. We continue to advocate for them on 
behalf of our community at large. As we plan for 2024, we continue our efforts 
to serve not just Penn but our whole Southern Chester County Community. 
Once again, no new taxes will be imposed in 2024. It has been 17 years since 
a new tax or tax increase was imposed.
Our 2024 budget will fund emergency and municipal services at the levels 
requested to ensure the health, safety, and welfare of our residents, visitors, and 
businesses.
Finally, as 2023 ended, we bid farewell to Supervisor Curtis A. Mason, Sr. We 
thank him for his service and his 26 years of service to our community legacy 
and wish him a restful retirement. We wel-
come longtime resident, Carlton Snow to 

assume Curtis’s seat on the Board of Supervisors.
At this writing, there are some other exciting things in the works for 2024, 
so please stay tuned, like or join our Facebook page, sign up for email 
blasts, and look for our Spring 2024 newsletter coming out in February. As 
always, thank you for supporting us in our work for the community of Penn, 
a great place to live, work, play and retire!

Respectfully submitted,
Board Chair Victor Mantegna, Vice Chair Bill "Radar" O'Connell,
Supervisors Jay Ennis, Laura Sperratore, and Carlton Snow,
and Past Supervisor Curtis Mason, Sr.

State of the Township for the year 2023

Continued from previous page

Photo courtesy of Steve Gallone
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By Marcella Peyre-Ferry, Contributing Writer

Carlton Snow has been elected to fill the seat of longtime township 
supervisor Curtis Mason, who did not run for re-election after 21 years of 
service on the board of supervisors.
Snow, a republican, has been a resident of Penn Township for 32 years. 
“I thought it was time to give back,” he said. “Curtis, among other people in the township, asked me (to run). I 
thought about it for a while. It’s not something I jumped into because it’s a six-year commitment.”
In spite of the commitment involved, Snow also had the support of his wife Stacie and son Justin. During the 
campaign he knocked on over 1,400 doors and met many township residents.  “I want to thank all the supervi-
sors and Curtis for supporting me. That is very much appreciated,” he said. 
Snow, age 60, is a working foreman for Dewson Construction out of Wilmington, Del.  He has been a builder 
for 30 years and is very familiar with building codes. “I’m still working, I’m still able to do it,” he said. “I feel 
good for my age. I don’t let grass grow under my feet.” 
Life is not all about work and Snow enjoys camping and traveling in the family's RV. 

“I enjoy fishing and camping and being with family. Family is most important 
to me,” he said.
Snow has been regularly attending township meetings, including this year’s 
groundbreaking ceremonies for the sports park and emergency operations 
building for Medic 94. He is familiar with the happenings in Penn Township 
and the issues facing the Board of Supervisors. “What they have done has been 
good for the township,” he said. “I’m very thrilled with the parks we’ve put in. 
We’re looking forward to kicking off the sports park.”

He is also hopeful for a speedy reopening of the hospital. “The hospital is a main issue in my book. I would 
love to see them in there just for the fact the 55 and older communities in Penn Township rely on that heavily. 
I’m totally in favor and can’t wait till Christiana Care takes it over,” he said. “I know it is going to be like a 
micro hospital but the main thing is they get an emergency room up and running.”
The age-restricted communities that are features of Penn Township are something Snow would like to pro-
mote. “It’s good for the township, and for the schools,” he said. 
Another feature Snow likes, which is coming soon to the township, is an amphitheater at the park. He plans to 
propose adding a plaque to the site to commemorate the township’s historic Sunset Park.
For the future, Snow wants the township to continue to progress as it has in recent years.
“I’d like to keep the small-town feel,” he said. “I just want to keep the taxes low, as they are some of the  lowest 
in Chester County. I want to keep low overhead and kind of run things the way they have been run,” he said. 
Snow will begin his term with the board’s January reorganization meeting. 
“I’m an honest person and I’ll make good decisions for the township,” Snow said. “I may not agree with 
everything they (the board members) agree with. I have my own views as does anyone. I’m not there to ruffle 
feathers I’m there to make good decisions for the township.”

—————|options|—————

Carlton Snow was elected to the 
board of supervisors in November

Penn Township’s newest township supervisor
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Herb MacCombie, III, Chairman

“Glad Tidings on this Groundhog 
Day and early spring is on the 
way.” Our little friend, Punx-
sutawney Phil did not see his 
shadow this year and per the Gob-
bler’s Knob tradition that means 
he is predicting an early spring. 
Let us hope he is right. This Spring 
will be an especially exciting time 
in Penn Township for the Parks 
and Recreation Committee. The 
Board of Supervisors has awarded 
a contract for the Second Phase 
of the Improvements at the Penn 

Township Sports Park to Kinsley Construction of York, PA in the amount of $5,899,856.00. Although bid 
prices were higher than anticipated and some amenities were delayed to another phase, the residential 
recreation area will include the park entrance and parking lot, pickleball, basketball/hockey rinks, and 
playgrounds for a variety of age groups and skill levels. The Staff and Engineers continue to work through 
the contract administration and finalizing the needed permits for the work to start, but a late spring start 
is anticipated. Unfortunately, the decision was made to close the Sports Park during construction to help 
the contractor expedite the work and avoid potential conflicts. It is anticipated that the project will take 
approximately one year to complete once the work starts. 
A contract for funding for the Third Phase, the youth sports fields and associated improvements continues 

to work its way through the National Park Service. It is anticipated that final approval will be received in 
early fall and the Township Staff is already working on a bid package for the remaining improvements.
In addition to the Sports Park development, improvements to the Community Park are also planned for 

this summer. The Township received a Grant from the Department of Conservation and Natural Resources 
(DCNR) to construct an amphitheater in the park. The amphitheater will serve as a bandshell for Park events 
throughout the year. The large open space area in the center of the park will provide ample seating. Con-
struction on the amphitheater is anticipated to begin this summer and take about four to five months. In 
addition, the bocce ball court originally planned for the Sports Park will be constructed at the Community 
Park. This project is also scheduled for this summer. The Veteran’s Garden Memorial walkway was rehabili-
tated last fall and is ready for another 20 years. The Township is working with Water Crest Farm Nursery, 
a local company, to add trees along the walkway to add some shade and formalize the entrance way. The 
improvements will truly honor all Township Residents who served the Country in the Armed Forces. The 
trees have been funded in part by a grant from PECO’s Green Region Program. 
The Parks and Recreation Committee looks forward to the new and exciting times ahead and providing the 

best recreational facility for the residents of Penn Township and the surrounding communities.

—————|options|—————
Penn Township Parks & Recreation Committee
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ChristianaCare has shared new 
details about its plans for the 
ChristianaCare West Grove 
Campus, including architectural 
renderings that show what the 
new neighborhood hospital will 
look like when it opens in early 
2025.
The new 20,000-square-foot 

neighborhood hospital will be 
open 24 hours a day, seven days 
a week. It will have a full-ser-
vice emergency department and 
a 10-bed inpatient unit for patients who require overnight hospital stays, observation and testing.
The emergency department will treat common emergency care needs such as falls, injuries, heart attacks 

and strokes. Additionally, the hospital will benefit from access to ChristianaCare’s large network of special-
ists and support services — such as neurology and cardiology — through virtual consults. Patients needing 
care for more acute problems or require surgery, will be transferred to a larger hospital to receive a higher 
level of care.
The campus will additionally include a health and wellness center providing an array of outpatient ser-

vices, such as primary care, women’s health, outpatient diagnostics, cardiology and more. 
Learn more about what’s coming to the West Grove campus by visiting https://www.christianacare.org/

WestGroveCampus at www.ChristianaCare.org, and sign up for an email newsletter so that you stay up-to-
date with the latest news about ChristianaCare in southern Chester County.

• Payments for rentals, permits, and more will be accepted by credit card now!
• MuniciPAY is an electronic payment processing solution designed specifically for the

government, education and utility industries. It’s simple, secure and easy to implement.
• A $3 minimum will be charged to your card as a serve fee for charges under $100.00
• 2.65% service fee when charges are over $100.00

ChristianaCare Shares Vision and
Architectural Renderings of West Grove Campus
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If you are new to the area then you may be noticing how difficult it is to get region specific information on 
things like road closures, weather, school closures, and good information to navigate emergency situations 
of all kinds. 
Welcome to Southern Chester County. 
Nestled halfway between Philadelphia and Baltimore puts Southern Chester County in a bit of a no-per-

son’s land geographically. Fortunately for us, the dedicated volunteers at AGREM, the Avon Grove Regional 
Emergency Management, thought this through a number of years ago, so much so, that they established a 
variety of emergency communication mechanisms to assist us all in coping in times of challenge. Using a 
variety of methods including web, social media, AM radio, even an emergency operations trailer kept right 
here in Penn, AGREM has its finger on the pulse of Southern Chester County. 
AGREM is always looking for volunteers as well. If you are looking to get involved in emergency manage-

ment, have some tech skills, or just want to meet an all-
around great group of people, their meetings are at the 
Penn Township Building the second Thursday of each 
month at 6:30 p.m. Come on out and join! By year’s 
end, they will be joining Medic 94 in the new Southern 
Chester County Emergency Operations Center at W. 
Baltimore Pike and Jenner’s Pond Road. 
Want to know more? Join AGREM on 1670 AM, follow 

them on social media at Avon Grove Regional Emer-
gency Management, or visit their website at https://
my.agrem.org and stay on top of the local happenings!

AGREM Radio

Penn Township is happy to announce that our Radar Speed Signs have done 
an amazing job for the first year owning them. The signs have been moved 
all over the Township from high traffic areas to the areas we receieved the 
most speeding complaints. All the data that we receive is then reported to 
the State Police. The State Police will review the reports and determine what 
the next steps will be.

Radar Sign
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2024 is shaping up to be the year of projects 
for Penn Township. With the construction of the 
Southern Chester County Emergency Operations 
Center and the second phase of the Penn Town-
ship Sports Park, other projects we have underway 
include bocce courts at the Penn Township Park 
at the Township Building. The courts will be 
constructed just past the Veterans’ Garden on 
the left as one enters from the parking lot. Two 
accessible regulation bocce courts will be con-
structed close to gazebo two (large, round, brown 
gazebo). Bring your own equipment and have a 
great day in our park!
Another amenity coming to our Township Park this year is an amphitheater! Funded by PA Department of 

Conservation of Natural Resources via a Community Conservation Partnership Grant, the amphitheater will 
be similar to the one shown below and include a 35-foot-wide stage, electric, dressing rooms and a storage 
area. It will be located in the center field area of the park facing Baltimore Pike so as to direct the sound 
away from residential areas and allow for a natural seating area on the lawn. We hope to unveil the new 
structure in time for our Fall Fest in October. Stay tuned!!!!!!

Upgrades coming to Penn Township Park at the 
Township Building in Jennersville!
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The strong connections to live-giving,

Penn Township is nestled between two high quality watersheds – the Chesapeake Bay Watershed to the west 
and to the east, the White Clay Watershed. Route 796 almost perfectly divides the two watersheds within Penn. 
The White Clay watershed is 107 square miles and includes parts of Chester County, PA and New Castle 

County, DE. Nearly 130,000 people call the White Clay Creek watershed home. 
By contrast, the Chesapeake Bay watershed spans more than 64,000 square miles, encompassing parts of six 

states—Delaware, Maryland, New York, Pennsylvania, Virginia and West Virginia—and the entire District of 
Columbia. More than eighteen and a half million people live in the Chesapeake Bay watershed.
The land-to-water ratio of the Chesapeake Bay is 14:1—the largest of any coastal water body in the world. This 

is why our actions on land have such a significant impact on the Bay’s health. One of the greatest threats to the 
health of these two watersheds is stormwater runoff. 

Stormwater Runoff
When precipitation falls on roads, streets, rooftops, and sidewalks, it can push 

harmful pollutants like fertilizer, pet waste, chemical contaminants and litter into the 
nearest waterway causing runoff.
What happens to a drop of rain when it falls onto the ground? It may land on a tree 

and evaporate; it may land on a farm field and soak into the soil; or it may land on 
a rooftop, driveway or road and travel down the street into a storm drain or stream. 
Precipitation in an urban or suburban area that does not evaporate or soak into the 
ground but instead runs across the land and into the nearest waterway is considered 
stormwater runoff. Increased development across the watershed has made stormwater 
runoff (also called polluted runoff) the fastest growing source of pollution to Chesapeake Bay.

How does stormwater runoff affect the watersheds?
As stormwater flows across streets, sidewalks, lawns, and golf courses, it can pick up harmful pollutants and 

push them into storm drains, rivers, and streams. These pollutants can include lawn and garden fertilizers, pet 
waste, sand and sediment, chemical contaminants, and litter.
Stormwater runoff can cause a number of environmental problems:
• Fast-moving stormwater runoff can erode stream banks, damaging hundreds of miles of aquatic habitat.
Stormwater runoff can push excess nutrients from fertilizers, pet waste and other sources into rivers and streams. 

Nutrients can fuel the growth of algae blooms that create low-oxygen dead zones that suffocate marine life.
• Stormwater runoff can push excess sediment into rivers and streams. Sediment 

can block sunlight from reaching underwater grasses and suffocate shellfish.
• Stormwater runoff can push pesticides, leaking fuel or motor oil and 

other chemical contaminants into rivers and streams. Chemical contaminants can 
harm the health of humans and wildlife.
• Stormwater runoff can also lead to flooding in urban and suburban areas. For-

ests, wetlands, and other vegetated areas can trap water and pollutants, slowing 
the flow of stormwater runoff. But when urban and suburban development 
increases, builders often remove these natural buffers to make room for the imper-
vious surfaces that encourage stormwater to flow freely into local waterways.
Litter such as plastic bags, cigarette butts and beverage bottles eventually get 

carried by stormwater into sewer systems or waterways. Litter detracts from an 
area’s beauty, smothers aquatic plants and bottom-dwelling organisms, adds toxic 
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life-saving water in Penn Township

contaminants to the water and makes animals sick. While nine in ten watershed residents never toss food wrap-
pers, cups, or cigarette butts onto the ground, about five percent of watershed residents sometimes, usually, or 
always do.

What are impervious surfaces and why are they a problem?
Impervious surfaces are paved or hardened surfaces that do not allow water to pass through. Roads, rooftops, 

sidewalks, pools, patios, and parking lots are all impervious surfaces.
Impervious surfaces can cause a number of environmental problems:
• Impervious surfaces can increase the amount and speed of stormwater runoff, which can alter natural stream 

flow and pollute aquatic habitats.
• Impervious surfaces limit the amount of precipitation that is able to soak into the soil and replenish ground-

water supplies, which are an important source of drinking water in some communities.
• Impervious surfaces that replace soil and plants remove the environment’s natural ability to absorb and break 

down airborne pollutants.
According to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), the presence of roads, rooftops and other imper-

vious surfaces in urban areas means a typical city block generates more than five times more runoff than a for-
ested area of the same size.
Impervious surface data are used to measure the rate of development across the watershed and to identify high-

growth areas and patterns of sprawling development. Between 1990 and 2007, impervious surfaces associated 
with growth in single-family homes are estimated to have increased about 34 percent, while the region’s popula-
tion increased by 18 percent. This indicates that our personal footprint on the landscape is growing.

How much pollution does stormwater runoff send into the Chesapeake Bay?
Stormwater runoff is the fastest growing source of pollution to Chesapeake Bay. According to data from the 

Chesapeake Bay Program’s Watershed Model, stormwater currently contributes 17% of nitrogen loads, 17 per-
cent of phosphorus loads and 9% percent of sediment loads to the Chesapeake Bay.

What you can do
To lessen the impacts of stormwater runoff on the Bay, consider reducing the amount of precipitation that can 

run off your property. Install a green roof, rain garden or rain barrel to capture and absorb rainfall; use porous 
surfaces like gravel or pavers in place of asphalt or concrete; and redirect home downspouts onto grass or gravel 
rather than paved driveways or sidewalks.
In the coming months, you may see Penn Township stormwater inspectors around the township and hear of 

efforts by the Township to become more involved in stormwater pollutant reduction efforts. Please join us in 
taking some simple steps to mitigate for the impacts of stormwater by:
• Eliminating littering,
• Properly disposing of trash and recyclables,
• Properly disposing of pet-waste,
• Using care when applying lawn-chemicals,
• Go to the car wash instead of washing cars in the driveway or street,
• Exercise caution when changing motor-oil, and
• Properly disposing of leftover paint and household chemicals.
• Controlling mud from running off of your property into the street or storm drain. 
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State Senator Carolyn Comitta reminds residents of the following events and opportunities this spring and 
summer. For more information or assistance with any questions or concerns, contact her team at 610-692-
2112, senatorcomitta@pasenate.com, on social media at @SenatorComitta, or by visiting www.senatorco-
mitta.com

Expanded Property Tax and Rent Rebate Program Now Open
More senior citizens will see more money back in their pockets this year thanks to a historic expansion of 

the Pennsylvania Property Tax and Rent Rebate Program. 175,000 more residents now qualify for rebates 
and many of those who already qualified will see their rebates increase. 
The Property Tax and Rent Rebate Program benefits eligible seniors age 65 and older, widows and wid-

owers age 50 and older, and individuals with disabilities age 18 and older. You can apply online at mypath.
pa.gov or contact our office for assistance at 610-692-2112. 

Childcare Tax Credit Expansion
11,000 families in Chester County (and about 200,000 across the state) will see a boost in their 2024 tax 

returns thanks to an expansion of the Pennsylvania Child and Dependent Care Enhancement Tax Credit.
The state tax credit that is available to Pennsylvanians is based on the federal Child and Dependent Care 

Tax Credit. That means that taxpayers must receive the federal credit to also be eligible for the state credit 
in Pennsylvania. 
Under the expansion, Pennsylvania families could see up to a 233 percent increase in their tax credit from 

last year. For more information, visit pa.gov/childcaretaxcredit. 

Save the Dates:
Please join us at these upcoming free events. For more information on times and locations, as well as a 

complete list of outreach hours, visit www.pasenatorcomitta.com/events

—————|options|—————

New & Updates from State Senator Carolyn Comitta

COMITTA’S CORNER

Community Baby Shower
Friday, April 12

Earth Day Festival
Saturday, April 20

Primary Election Day
Tuesday, April 23

Free Shredding Event
Saturday, April 27

Mobile Mammogram Bus
Thursday, May 2

District Office Open House
Friday, May 3
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It is not often that a project comes together quickly and seamlessly, incorporating a collaboration of fed-
eral, state, local, and nonprofit partners, and funding so seamlessly and quickly. It is how the system is 
designed to work, but too often, does not. In this case, what is emerging is a testament to how partners 
and the system CAN work for the good of a region. It all began with a need, willing partners, a few timely 
opportunities, and an idea. 

A well-established need
Southern Chester County Emergency Medical Services, affectionately known to us all as “Medic 94”, has 

been a part of the local culture for 40 years. Started right here in Penn Township, they have “lived” at the 
Jennersville Hospital for that entire time, in service to seventeen municipalities here in Southern Chester 
County. As the years went by, the contracts for Medic 94 to remain in residence at the hospital became 
more challenging and more tenuous. With Tower Health as owner, the need for their own home became 
even more evident. 
In addition, over the years, with Chester County’s emergency management center being 45 minutes and 

miles away in West Chester, the need for a dedicated emergency operations center also became clear. A 
place where Medic 94, Avon Grove Regional Emergency Management (AGREM), and others could gather 
to coordinate emergency service efforts regionally during hurricanes, snowstorms, and emergency events 
of all kinds. 

The Dynamic Partnership for Our
Public Safety Building

Forging a Secure Future:
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The plan takes shape
Before the pandemic and before the hospital closed, the Penn Supervisors had an opportunity to acquire 

a piece of property located at the corner of W. Baltimore Pike and Jenner’s Pond Road. Centrally located, 
with quick and easy access to all areas of Southern Chester County, the Penn Supervisors determined that 
it would be an ideal site for the Southern Chester County Emergency Operations Center. With all parties on 
board, the Township, Medic 94, AGREM, and even Chester County, the Board acted. 
With an investment of $150,000, Penn acquired the site in 2021 and took control of it in 2022. 
While pandemic was a game changer for so many things, in the case of emergency operations center, it 

provided opportunity in the form of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), a federal economic stimulus 
package provided to speed up the country’s recovery from the COVID-19 pandemic. Penn was able to 
apply for and be awarded $850,000 by the County of Chester toward the construction of the Southern 
Chester County Emergency Operations Center to house Medic 94 and AGREM and provide for the emer-
gency management support for the region. The grant was awarded in December of 2022. In addition to 
the support shown by the Chester County Commissioners by awarding this grant, Congresswoman Chrissy 
Houlihan, State Senator Carolyn Comitta, and State Representative John Lawrence have all been key players 
in the development of this critical project. 

The concept comes to life
Beginning in January of 2023, a task force comprised of Penn Supervisors Victor Mantegna and Bill 

“Radar” O’Connell, Penn staff Karen Versuk and Scott Moran, drafting coordinator, Tom Amorin of Amorin 
Ink, Penn Township Engineer Dennis O’Neill, Medic 94 staff and Board members including Bob Hotchkiss, 
Matt Collins, and the Medic 94 building committee, and local resident Jim Mundell began meeting to con-
ceptualize a building for the emergency management center. 
A ceremonial groundbreaking was held in May of 2023 with many in attendance. 
By summer of 2023, the design was completed and by October, the building was advertised for bid. The 

bid was awarded at the first Board of Supervisors meeting in 2024 in the amount of $1,795,324.00 to 
McComsey Builders of Cochranville. All contracts have been signed and sitework is underway. The antici-
pated completion date is late fall, 2024. 
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Volunteer and be a Part of the Fire Company
The West Grove Fire Company is always looking for volunteers to join and serve our local community. If 
you don’t want to fight fire or respond on the ambulance, the WGFC still needs your help. Members are 
needed for fund raising, bookkeeping, vehicle maintenance, building maintenance, staffing public fire 
safety events, and administrative tasks.

And, if you’d like to experience firefighting or emergency medical services, the WGFC provides training. So 
consider joining this organization and help serve the community, as the fire company has since 1904. With 
stations in West Grove, New London, and London Britain, all are welcome to apply for membership on the 
fire company’s website at: http://www.wgfc.org/content/join/ 

One added benefit: for active WGFC members who live in Penn Township, the supervisors have provided a 
program that provides a tax credit program as an incentive for volunteering for the fire company.

Home Escape Route:
No one should EVER return into a burning home for any reason -- yet 
many people perish because they simply cannot find a loved one. All of 
this could be avoided with smart family emergency planning.

Every family should have an emergency meeting point, and practice how 
to get out of their home in an emergency. Experts recommend teaching 
children two ways to exit the home -- through doors and windows, and 
ALWAYS choose a single meeting point where family members can gather. The meeting point can be a tree, 
a fence, a swing or even a mailbox -- choose a place that everyone knows, and practice gathering there in 
an emergency. Gathering at a meeting place assures that everyone can easily and quickly be accounted for.

At least once per year -- more with younger children, run a family fire escape drill, and practice gathering at 
a safe meeting place. Those practice drills assure children and adults can quickly remember how to escape, 
and where to gather.

Family members must never re-enter a burning home -- wait for fire and rescue personnel to arrive.

For more information on creating and practicing a family emergency escape plan, see: http://www.
firefacts.org/family_safety.htm and http://www.sparky.org/safety_tips.html and http://www.nfpa.org/
safety-information/for-consumers/escape-planning/basic-fire-escape-planning .

2023:  The Busiest Year in the WGFC’s History
The stats for 2023 are in, and it was the busiest year for emergencies for fire and EMS in the organization's 
history.

For emergency medical services (EMS), the WGFC ambulances were very busy, with 3,250 emergencies. 
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With no local hospital, extended transport times to the 
available hospitals, and long waits at emergency depart-
ments for our crews -- and increased call volume -- 2023 
was a challenging year for WGFC EMTs. This was an 
increase from 3,142 emergencies in 2022.

On the fire side, there were 734 emergency calls, which 
includes everything from auto accidents to automatic 
alarms, to house fires. Of those calls, 123 were for box 
alarms (reported fires in a structure), with 36 actual 
working fires. There were three confirmed entrapment 
calls (meaning victims that had to be rescued from being 
trapped in a wrecked car using rescue tools [commonly known as the "jaws of life"]). The 2023 totals were 
significantly higher than in 2022 when there were 673 fire emergency calls.

In Penn Township, the WGFC responded to 154 fire department emergency calls and 1,134 EMS calls.

The fire company is grateful for the hard work and dedication of our volunteer and career-staff members 
who handle fire, rescue, and EMS emergencies, and for the continued support of the community and area 
municipal officials. We wish everyone a safe and healthy 2024.

Help Us Find You in an Emergency
We can't find your house if you have an EMS or fire emergency if your house number is obscured by snow 
or ice or tree branches or the darkness of night. In an emergency, seconds count.

Here’s some advice from the Fire Company
• If your house number is on your mailbox, make sure it is clear of snow, branches, 
and brush.
• Large, reflective numbers are important on both sides of the mailbox, as first 
responders may come from either direction.
• If you are on a shared driveway, make sure there are house number signs to 
guide fire and EMS personnel quickly determine how to find the scene of an emergency (and, if possible, 
have a person out to guide in first responders in an emergency).
• If your house is back from the road, post a house number with reflective numbers in sight of the road).  
House numbers should also be reflective, or visible from outdoor lights.
• Remember, an emergency is not the time to have to remember all the details of your address, and a visitor 
to your home or business might not know the address.  Post address details by your phone – the 911 Center 
will want your specific street address, apartment number or building name (if applicable), and your town-
ship when reporting an emergency.

Continued on next page
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• Fire hydrants also need to be visible or accessible.  If you live in a com-
munity with hydrants, be sure they are not obscured by trees or bushes 
growing up along the road, are well cleared of snow in the winter, and 
not blocked by parked cars.  And, speaking parked cars, please remember 
our large fire trucks and ambulances need to squeeze through develop-
ment roads full of parked cars – help us get to you quickly – if you must 
squeeze through to get to your house, assume it will be a real challenge 
for first responders…so work with your neighbors to assure emergency 
vehicle access in your community.

What to do if you smell propane or detect a gas leak…
Mice chewing through propane lines, contractors cutting a gas line, customers driving over their under-
ground tank dome—we've seen it all when it comes to propane leaks. While these accidents are not 
everyday occurrences, they happen. And it’s important you know the signs of a gas leak just in case it hap-
pens to you.

The West Grove Fire Company responds to dozens of gas leak/smells calls each year and it's very impor-
tant that all residents and businesses to alert to safety concerns when it comes to propane or natural gas. 
Last year, the WGFC responded to a cut line in Penn Township that resulted in the hurried evacuation of a 
nearby childcare facility.

In Penn Township, homes and businesses may be either supplied with propane (stored in above or under-
ground tanks) or natural gas supplied by underground pipes. Even in homes without those services, there 
may be propane bottles for backyard grills or fireplaces. The smell of rotten eggs is most often the a sign of 
a gas leak. Additives give propane gas and natural gas (naturally colorless and odorless) its pungent smell as 
a safety precaution. And, if you hear a hiss-like sound coming from your tank or gas lines, you may have a 
leak in the valve or hose.

Here are actions to take in case you suspect a leak. For your safety, act immediately: 
--Extinguish any open flames.
--Put out any candles, fireplaces, or other open flames in your home.
--Do not operate your lights, appliances or other electrical items that could create static electricity.
--Leave the area immediately.
--Remove any people or pets from the building or home if you suspect gas is leaking.
--If possible and if it’s safe, shut off the propane gas valve on the propane tank. Turn the valve to the right 
(clockwise) to turn off the main gas supply to your propane tank.
--Report the propane leak: As soon as you are at a safe distance, call 911 and your propane/natural gas company.
--Do not return to the house or operate any appliances until given permission by emergency responders and 
an authorized technician.
--If you smell gas, report it -- even if you are not certain it's your property.

Gas leaks are not common and can be prevented with proper care and regular maintenance of your tank 
and/or equipment.  Treat connectors with care -- when moving appliances, make sure the gas line and con-
nector are handled with care. Avoid flexing or twisting the hoses and connectors. If you move an appliance 
or it is not in use, make sure the gas line is properly secured. In all cases, consult your gas provider (propane 
or natural gas) if there are any questions about the service to your home or business, or need assistance with 
appliances or connections.

Continued from previous page
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address corrections not required

A public hearing for comment and consideration of adoption 
for the 2024 Comprehensive Plan will be held on Tuesday, 
May 7, 2024 during the regular Supervisor’s meeting at 6 
p.m. at the Penn Township Municipal Building, 260 Lewis 
Road, West Grove, PA 19390 in the Finnen Community 
Room. A copy of the proposed Comprehensive Plan is 
available for review via the township website at www.
penntownship.us or you can scan the QR code. You can 
also stop by the township office during regular business 
hours Monday through Thursday 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Public Meeting Notice

By licensing your dog, you are being a 
responsible pet owner. Do it for them. Do it 
for every dog in PA.
Having a dog license is the best way to bring 
them home if they get lost. And the cost of 
your dog license allows the Bureau of Dog 
Law Enforcement to crack down on illegal 
kennels, investigate dog bites, and ensure 
dangerous dogs are not roaming the streets.

Visit www.licenseyourdogPA.com or call 
the Department of Agriculture’s Bureau of Dog Law Enforcement Office at 717-787-3062.

#LoveYourDogLicenseYourDog

Love your Dog, License your Dog  


